
 

Minutes from Meeting May 12th, 2022 
 
Members present: Sam Butler, Mike Trasatti, Carl Orio, Joe 
Jordan, Hannah Rizzo. 
 
The meeting began with the approval of the minutes from the 
February and April meetings. The February approval was delayed 
by the lack of a quorum at the April meeting. 
 
New officer elections were held, per the policies and procedures 
established by the BoS for the committee. Mike Trasatti was 
elected chairman, Joe Jordan was elected vice chair, and Carl 
Orio was elected as secretary. 
 
In other administrative business, Erika Broadhurst resigned from 
her position as an alternate on the committee, and Sam Butler 
resigned as a full member to become an alternate. 
 
In other business, the board accepted an invitation from the 
Conservation Committee to join the Conservation Committee’s next 
meeting on May 25th to discuss topics of mutual interest.  
 

1.) Ms. Fried will look into a possible joint meeting with 
the Town of Hampstead’s Water Committee. She will also 
look to see if there are other water committees in 
other neighboring towns. 

2.) Mr. Orio Mr. Orio will provide a printed copy of the 
registered water wells in Atkinson. The intention is 
to create a mailing list of the approximately 650 well 
owners on the NH DES OneStop site for Atkinson. 

3.) Mr. Jordan will look into the possibility of attending 
the next Environmental Business Council of New England 
meeting on water issues. He will also look into 
finding out what reports HAWC is required to file with 
the NH DES. 

 
Our next meeting is planned for Thursday, June 9th at 7:00. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 


